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AUDIT-RELATED QUESTIONS/COMMUNICATIONS 

 
During the 2005-06 interim, the Legislative Audit and Fiscal Review Committee received suggested changes 

from the State Auditor's office to revise the 12 audit guidelines as some of the guidelines were no longer applicable 
to state agencies. The six new questions as proposed by the State Auditor's office to be addressed would highlight 
key areas and issues of interest to committee members and provide similar information to those made by auditors 
to an "audit committee." The Legislative Audit and Fiscal Review Committee also received input and approval from 
representatives of Eide Bailly LLP, Certified Public Accountants, and Brady, Martz & Associates PC, Certified Public 
Accountants, regarding the six new questions. 

 
The committee also considered other areas the auditors could address before the committee, such as significant 

changes in accounting policies, accounting estimates, audit adjustments, disagreements with management, 
consultation with other independent auditors, major issues discussed with management prior to the auditors' 
retention, difficulties encountered in performing the audits, and high-risk information technology systems critical to 
an agency's operations. 

 
The committee approved replacement of the 12 audit guidelines with 6 audit questions and 8 other issues to be 

communicated by the auditors to the committee. For audit periods covering fiscal years ending June 30, 2006, and 
thereafter, auditors of state agencies and institutions are requested to address the following six audit questions: 

1. What type of opinion was issued on the financial statements? 

2. Was there compliance with statutes, laws, rules, and regulations under which the agency was created and 
is functioning? 

3. Was internal control adequate and functioning effectively? 

4. Were there any indications of lack of efficiency in financial operations and management of the agency? 

5. Has action been taken on findings and recommendations included in prior audit reports? 

6. Was a management letter issued? If so, provide a summary below, including any recommendations and the 
management responses. 

 
The eight issues to be communicated to the committee identify: 

1. Significant changes in accounting policies, any management conflicts of interest, any contingent liabilities, 
or any significant unusual transactions. 

2. Significant accounting estimates, the process used by management to formulate the accounting estimates, 
and the basis for the auditor's conclusions regarding the reasonableness of those estimates. 

3. Significant audit adjustments. 

4. Disagreements with management, whether resolved to the auditor's satisfaction, relating to a financial 
accounting, reporting, or auditing matter that could be significant to the financial statements. 

5. Serious difficulties encountered in performing the audit. 

6. Major issues discussed with management prior to retention. 

7. Management consultations with other accountants about auditing and accounting matters. 

8. High-risk information technology systems critical to operations based on the auditor's overall assessment of 
the importance of the system to the agency and its mission, or whether any exceptions identified in the six 
audit report questions to be addressed by auditors are directly related to the operations of an information 
technology system. 


